
Taneytowo Plrnning Commission
Approved minutes from Mlrch 27,2023

'Ihe Tane)1own Planning Commission met onMarch27,2023 at1;30 PM in thc City Council chambers. Present were Planning Commission Chairman
Parker. Mal-or ho Tcm F-uller. Commission memberc Myers. Broqn. Miller. Ciry Manager Wieprecht. Director llale and ('anoll Count! l'lanning
liaison I ilTany Fossett. Clity Anomc) Gullo attended the meeting remotely. Commission member lsenberg $a^s not prcscnt. l'his mceling was open
1o the public in person.

-Minutcs from the February 27. 2021. meeting were approved unanimously following a motion by Commission membcr B.own.

DELEGATION AND ACTION ITEMS
-Memorial Parl Exparsioo. City of Tsneytown. Concept plan presentation. Presenting was Director of Parks and Recreation l-orena Vaccarc and
Nate Merkel with ARRO Engincers. The pa* expansion will cover 21.43 acres. l'his \4ill include 4 multi-use ficlds. a comhinalion snack shack.
storage area and ahigh ceiling in one section to facilitate cheer leading practice. There will be two parking lots with a total of286 parking spaccs. All
fields will have bleachers. The expansion includes a tot lot and a lighted walking t.ail. The city will be applying to SIIA for access on/off F'rcdcrick
Strect to the park. While the mullipurpose building will have a restroom. park !isitors willhale access to ponable rcstrooms. All lieldswill bclitwith
LED lishtins.

-Wrntz ChevroleL New building lbr an existing business. Requesting a site plan uaiver to construct a l4' x 36'storage facilitl. Thebuildingwill
have white vinyl siding and asphalt shingles on the root A motion was made by Ma, or Pro Tem Fulle r to waive thc need forasitepla, which passed

wilh a unanimous vote.

-Recovery 180. 162 West Baltimore Strcct. Presentation ofa concept site plan. Presenting was Michael Rothstein and Manin Rickell with CSLI
Enginccrs. This facilil, can house up to 4l residents who lvill receive care at this sile. Our code most closel) considers this facilit) a hotel $hich is

alloncd in the General Business District. The city requires l5 parking spaces that will need to be constructed on thcsite. -lhe 
Planning Commission

was instructcd to present concems to City StalI who will discuss with City Attomcy Cullo for more discussion at our ncxt Planning Commission
meeting. The Harney Road and West Baltimore Street intersection was discussed. Mr. Rothstein mentioned that he would be willing to discuss land
dedication or an casement for futurc alignmen( at that intersection. Mr. Rickell suggested that it would be helpful to get conccpt plan approval so thc
projco could proceed at (he Count-y planning level. Anorney Cullo suggested that notes could be recorded on thc plan to address thc number ol rooms
permitted and that the pa*ing at the site is for that number ofexisting rooms. The same tould be for the number of EDU's required oncc thal number
has bccn tabulated by CSLI. CLSI will provide a rough sketch conceming the intersection of 140 West and Hamey Road. Mr. Rickell was advised
that he could meet with Carroll County to discuss what they would.equire conceming this projecl. More discussion al neri month's meeting.

-Belisimos Restaurr[t. 448 Ersi Brltimore Strccl Scott Landis with BPR Surveying spoke to the Planning Commission. f)ireclor Hale asked the
Planning Commission to discuss the latest site plan with respect to the changes on lr4erwyn Drive. Bngineers for Belisimos have decided 1() use the
CanollCounty accepted design for a "pullovel'on Merwyn Drive instead ofwidening Mer$yn Drive. Afteramotion by Comnrission membcr Myers
to accept the revised plans lor Belisimos Restaurant, the motion passed unanimously.

ORINANCES FOR REVIEW
Prescntrtion ofthe 2023 Carroll County l{ster and Sewcr Mrster Plsn updrtc. Presented by Tiffany Fossett. Carroll County Planning liaison.
l'his updatc follows thc 2010 Taneytown Community Comprehensive Plan. After the prcsentation and discussion. Commission member Mycrs made
a motion to alloa Chairmafl Parker to sign and ceniry the letter to present to Carroll County for the 2023 Triennial Waler and Sewer Ma-stcr Plan.
Commission mcmber Myerc' motion for the Planning Commission to certify the repon passed unarimously.

Director Hale g.ve his report to thc Ph'lnirlg Commilsion.
-Ciq Manager Wieprecht and Director Hale had a meeting with Gamet Ridge representalives and Canoll County Burcau of Dcvclopmental Revie$
There was also a meeting with County staff to discuss Planned Major Streets for Taneytown.
-City stafl'held a conccpt meeting to discuss the cxpansion of Memorial Park.

City Maniger Wieprccht report to Planning Commission,
-The Cilt Managcr wieprecht updated the Planning Commission on the variance that was requested to the entrance to Bollinger Park. Thc city is

expecting the approvcd variance to the park entrance and will prcsent it to the Planning Commission at the April meeting.

Discussion of Hartman Strect. t{artman Steet is the planned sfeet connecting Camival Drive to Antrim Boulevard. What nceds discussed is does
the Planning Commission require the developer ofthe Feeser propeny connect Haitman from the existing dead-end stub to Antrim Roulevard or should
the city acquire a. eascmcnt ora right ofway dedication from thc dead-end stub to the developed pan ofHartman Street lrom thc devcloper? lypically.
when there is a planned street. the developer would consmrct that street. Mayor Pro Tem Fuller would like to gct a cost analysis to build the poftion
of Haftman Streel if Mr. t,app wa^s not required to construct the entire street. Mayor Pro Tem Fuller will discuss this matter at thc April Mayor and

Ciq councilmeeting.



City Attorney Cullo's report.
rlheSirianpropenyhasbeenacquiredbythecityforthepurposeofconstructingaponionofaplannedmajorroadway.'lhisisa4-acreparcelofland
that abuts acounly owned parccl which abuts Trevanion Road across from Antrim Boulevard. The Sirian property will be added to thc (bunty parcel
and later Carroll County \lould allo$ Taneytown to use that land for the purpose ofconstructing a portion ofthc Taneylown blpass.

-Carroll County Phnning Lirison. Tiffany Fossett's updete.
2022 Fall Amendment to the 2019 Carroll County Water and S.wcr Master Plan
Forwarded to MDE for Finalapprovalon wednesday February 8rh.

Transportation Master Plan
The Planning Commission has been reviewing draft chapters at their regularly scheduled meetings and will continue to do so over the next reveral

months. During February and March, the review focused on Planned Major Streets, including those discussed with town staffs last year.

AnnualReport
Planning is compiling information for the 2022 Annual Report due to the Maryland Department of Planning (MDP) by July 1't

2022 CarrollCounty Hazard Mitigation Plan (HMP)

The revisions to the Hazard Mitigation Plan that were submitted to FEMA for review on February 28 have been accepted, and our plan is now in
"approvable pending adoption" status.

The next step in the process will be for the Carroll County Eoard of Commissioners to formally adopt the Plan; County staff is in the process of
securing time on the Board's Open session agenda to accomplish adoption.

Economic Development and Land Use Study
The first public workshop for this Study was held on February 16. Participants were able to indicate carroll's assets and constraintr in groups. The

next public workshop is planned for April 27 at 5:00 PM at Exploration Commons, 50 East Main St., Westminster. lnformation on the Study can be

found on the Department of Planning's webpaSe. Please note that public participation is strongly encouraged!

Note. The Econom,c Development ond Lond Use Study officially kicks off the first leg of the county's 2025 General Development Plan (or Master Plan).

This Study is necessary for the county to receive an up-to-date evaluation of the county's current economic standin8 in the region as well as an

understanding of how the county is positioned to grow and prosper while competing with other ju risdictions in the regional market. End olTffany
Fossett's report.

- I hc nexl Plannin8 Commission mceting u ill be April 24. 2023. at 7:30 PM

With no funher business. the meeting was adjoumcd at 9:59 PM following a unanimous approval ofa motion by Mayor Pro Tem Fuller

Submitted by:
Darr]'l G. tlalc
Director of Planning and Zoning


